

## Club Information

President: Don Bourdon Vice President: Gary Pearson Treasurer: Seth Nagy Secretary: John Limbrunner Safety Officer: Chuck Byrd Field Marshall: Ron Miller

Assistant Field Marshall: Tony Triplett Intro Pilots: Seth Nagy, Vic Welland,

& William Bradshaw

### A Note From The President

**Prez Comments:** 

It's that time of year again. The business part of the meeting will be very short so we can have max time to eat and socialize. It's been a privilege serving as your president this past year. Thank you for your support and cooperation. I hope you are planning on coming to our Christmas Party. Lot's of good eats and fellowship in the past and we look forward to the same this year. I wish you all the best this holiday season and in the upcoming new year.

Happy Holidays Don

Next Meeting: The next club meeting is Tuesday, December, 21 @ 7 PM at the library.

# **Meeting Agenda**

Caldwell Aero Modelers Agenda

Dec 21, 2010

Welcome Everyone

Approve Meeting Agenda

Approve Nov Minutes

Approve New Member Applications

Reports

Treasurer Report

Membership Report

Safety Report

Field Report

Intro Pilot Report

Old Business -- Delayed until Jan meeting

New Business -- Installation of new Club Officers

Announcements -- Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to All

Adjourn until Jan 18th meeting, 7 PM at the library

### **CAM Meeting Minutes**

CAM Meeting Minutes November 16, 2010

Don Bourdon called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.

The meeting's agenda was approved as submitted.

The October meeting minutes were approved.

**New member applications –** None submitted.

**Treasurer's report** — None submitted. **Safety report** — None submitted.

**Field report** – The runway repair seems to be holding. Using driveway sealer in the spring was discussed.

**Intro pilot report** – Sean flew the 40 trainer and soloed.

#### **Old business:**

- The Scout Jamboree was a success. Don, Ron and Sean helped the scouts build 80 delta darts and 60 plate gliders. 29 scouts have taken a Young Eagle flight. The AMA & EAA provide free student memberships to the Young Eagles until they reach the age of 19. A motion was made, seconded and approved to provide free memberships to CAM for all students until the age of 19. A motion was made, seconded and approved to loan sim software to CAM members for 90 days with a \$20 refundable deposit.
- Officer elections. After terrific campaigns by all, here are the results:

President Vic Welland VP Seth Nagy Treasurer Don Bourdon Secretary John Limbrunner

In appointed positions; Ron Miller will serve as Safety Officer with Gary Pearson as assistant. And Gary Pearson will serve as Field Officer with Ron Miller as assistant.

Chris Roberts will be the Web Master for the club's web site. Intro pilots will be; Seth Nagy, Vic Welland and Ron Miller.

#### **New business:**

- The annual Christmas party will be held at the regularly scheduled meeting on 12/21 at the library. An email will be sent to all members asking for the attendance plans and what consumables they would like to bring.
- Seth will be checking with the city to find other possible locations for indoor flying.
- Vic brought up the topic of next years Speed Rally and will be complying with AMA guidelines for press releases. This is a significant event that is monitored by pilots worldwide on RC Universe. You can be a part of it.
- Vic asked for help from the scouts for the January 29 pylon racing. He needs at least 6 and 8 would be great to assist.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:43 PM.

Next meeting will be Tuesday, December 21 at 7:00 pm at the Library.

#### A little humor from around the patch:

An airliner was having engine trouble, and the pilot instructed the cabin crew to have the passengers take their seats and get prepared for an emergency landing.

A few minutes later, the pilot asked the flight attendants if everyone was buckled in and ready.

"All set back here, Captain," came the reply, "except the lawyers are still going around passing out business cards."

Be safe - John